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dent by Vice President Roger Lance after Lance him-
self had turned the position down. Hildebrandt said it 
would be an honor to take on the role of board presi-
dent. Secretary Michael Smaldino nominated Direc-
tor Jason Buckingham for the position of board trea-
surer after Smaldino turned down the nomination. 
Buckingham accepted the nomination of treasurer.

A director vacancy exists on the TLMFPD board. 
Applications will be accepted until Oct. 11 at the dis-
trict administration office. Interviews will be con-
ducted in public at the Oct. 23 board meeting before 
the board elects a candidate. The required qualifica-
tions are listed at http://tlmfire.org/board. 

Staffing update
Deputy Chief Randy Trost said a replacement for the 
recently vacated position of Firefighter/EMT is un-
derway. Background checks for two applicants are 
being completed and one out of five candidates has 
passed the oral board. Firefighter/EMT Ryan Olmos 
resigned and moved to Boulder in August, creating 
the vacancy.

2020 budget draft proposal
Battalion Chief of Administration/Fire Marshal Jamey 
Bumgarner presented the preliminary 2020 budget 
proposing the following considerations:
•	 Capital Fleet replacement Fund—Bumgarner 

suggested they begin contributing $325,000 an-
nually for replacement vehicles every five years 
over the next 15 years.

•	 General Capital Expenditure Fund—Bumgarner 
suggested they begin contributing $150,000 an-
nually for next 15 years to maintain equipment.

•	 Attract and retain personnel—by evaluating 
competitive wage increases and benefits. 

•	 Station 1 remodel for $1.5 million, of which 
$750,000 was previously allocated.

•	 Maintenance of emergency services—due to the 
2017 mill levy increase, shortfalls resulting from 
the 2019 Gallagher amendment reduction have 
been absorbed without cutting any other levels 
of funding.

Bumgarner said TLMFPD is projected to receive 
$10.1 million in revenue, which is up $350,000 from 
EMS Medicare/Medicaid revenue supplements from 
the state. Truty said expenses for 2020 are budgeted 
for $11.135 million, with a net reserve allocation of 
$190,096, for a total of $11.325 million.

Smaldino suggested consideration be made to 
forgo allocating excess funds at the end of the year 
for one-time large ticket items and instead allocating 
left-over large sums into a fund for a fourth station. 
Truty said an unusual revenue increase this year will 
likely leave $800,000 in reserve, allowing increased 
savings toward a future fourth station.

Truty asked the board to consider a 2019 budget 
amendment proposal for unforeseen expenditures 
that that occurred in early 2019. He also thanked the 
community for the 2017 mill levy increase and said, 
“We continue to make significant progress on en-
hancing and stabilizing our services, including the 
development of some long-term projects.” 

Chief’s report
Truty gave the following updates:
•	 An investment policy to allow greater returns is 

still being developed and will be presented to 
the board in October.

•	 The Station 1 remodel planning design is almost 
complete with ground-breaking in January 
2020. Concerns over staffing moving out dur-
ing the remodel will likely create a phased ap-
proach.

•	 Station 1 annexation into the Town of Monu-
ment is going ahead.

•	 TLMFPD, Fountain, and Security will not con-
tinue sending ambulances to Colorado Springs 
in support of AMR until Colorado Springs Fire 
Department ambulances have been utilized.

•	 The De-Gallagher ballot question is going for-

ward with issue 6A for the blue book on the No-
vember election.

Director of Public Works Town of Monument (TOM)/
Director Tom Tharnish said the proposed fleet main-
tenance facility is still in the design phase with the 
TOM senior staff and architects, but bays for the Fire 
Department are not yet included. The project is likely 
to break ground in late 2020, more likely early 2021. 
Truty said the maintenance facility is part of the 15-
year master plan and money could be allocated for 
some type of contribution to the town in the 2021 
budget. See www.ocn.me/v19n9.htm#tlmfpd and 
www.ocn.me/v19n7.htm#tlmfpd.

Fire marshal update
Bumgarner said that so far, the chipper has been used 
a total of three days and the next scheduled chipping 
event will be for the residents of the Fox Ridge/Baptist 
Road homeowners’ association. 

Public comments
Buckingham thanked TLMFPD for sending its Tower 
truck 2231 to participate in the Colorado Springs An-
nual Fallen Firefighters Memorial on Sept. 21 at Me-
morial Park. Thousands attended the memorial ser-
vice commemorating the 250 firefighters nationwide 
who died in the line of duty this year.

Colorado Estates resident Becky Zitterich 
thanked TLMFPD for its support during her HOA’s re-
cent chip and slash day. Zitterich said her neighbor-
hood had 75% participation and the event was highly 
necessary to prevent a future devastating blaze like 
the Black Forest Fire of 2013.

Need driveway work?

Sharpest Cut  719-491-4811

Driveway construction & repair, road base, 
recycled concrete, asphalt & gravel
25 Years Experience • Insured

www.sharpestcut.com

Monument Hill 
Kiwanis Club

Meets Every Saturday 
7:30-9:30 am

D38 Admin, “Big Red” - 146 Jefferson St., Monument

What’s Kiwanis
150+ Local Men and Women with Hearts for Service  

Memberships Open to the Public - Check Us Out 

www.MHKiwanis.org

What’s Happening
D38 Harvest of Love in October

Food donations for Tri-Lakes Cares

Key Leaders ages 14-18 @ Ponderosa
Oct. 25-27 - RMDKEYLEADER.ORG

Making a Difference for Youth and 
Our Community

• Standing water
• Sewage odor
• Back-ups
• Preventative maintenance

Visit our website to 
learn more about our 

process and how we can 
help you!

• Standing water
• Sewage odor
• Back-ups
• Preventative maintenance

Visit our website to 
learn more about our 

process and how we can 
help you!

Advanced Septic, LLCAdvanced Septic, LLC

Certified Inspectors • FREE Septic Checkup!

 Welcome to Fuel Church!Welcome to Fuel Church! 

Non-denominational, spirit-filled church. 
Sunday Service:   
10 a.m. thru Oct. 

Starting two services  
Nov. 10th: 9:15 am & 11:15 am 

14960 Woodcarver Road 80921 
(just west of I-25 off Baptist Road) 

 
Pastor Dan Crosby 

www.fuelchurch.org  
 

Mark Pfoff & Chris Taylor of the
D38 – Board of Education

Invite you to a “Town Hall” – for 2019 Bond
Why does a new elementary school in Jackson Creek matter to you?

Where: Town of Monument, 645 Beacon Lite Road, Monument, CO 80132

When: October 08, 2019 from 6:30pm to 7:45pm
October 17, 2019 from 6:30pm to 7:45pm

What: 2019 Bond Presentation by BOE – 15 minutes
Community Q&A – 3 minute discussion for each Q&A

Disclaimer:  This Town Hall discussion is not a school district sanctioned event, nor is it a special meeting of the entire Board of Education. Three or 
more members of the Board may be in attendance; however, no official school district business will be discussed and no formal action will be taken.

 

Sewing machine 
service, repair, 

and sales. Fabric, 
notions, and 

more. Classes. 
 

(719) 203-5642 www.sewintuneservicing.com 

252 Front Street, Historic Downtown Monument 

Get your machine tuned up for Holiday 
sewing - $5 OFF a full service! 


